MINUTES

Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners

Thursday, October 25, 2001

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners for the Town of Blowing Rock met in special session on Thursday, October 25, 2001 at 8:00 a.m. Present were Mayor J. B. Lawrence, Charles Travis, Terry Lentz, Michael Sweeting, Bobby Ball, and Rita Wiseman. Also present were Town Manager Don Holycross, and Town Clerk Barbara Beach.

The purpose of the meeting was to review a loan proposal from First Union National Bank to finance the purchase of two police cruisers, a garbage truck, and a loader/backhoe. Mrs. Beach requested approval of the agreement with First Union National Bank based on the terms of the agreement, which includes quarterly payments for a term of three years for the police cars and the loader/backhoe. The loan for the garbage truck will repaid with quarterly payments for a term of six years. Mr. Sweeting made motion that the Finance Officer proceed with the contract. Mr. Lentz seconded the motion and it was ratified unanimously.

There was no further business, and the meeting was adjourned.	
	J. B. Lawrence, Mayor